

Overland MTB Club Mtg. notes: 6/08/09

In attendance: Barb Allan, Kory Swanson, Ron Chambers, Doug McCartney, Mary McCartney, Josh Shafer, Rob Foster

- Barb had the new letter for the 501c3 status. Doug is in the process of working on the name change and looking at what the next step is now that we have status. Ron is working on changing our bank to First National Bank. He'll be able to keep track of the finances better due to online banking. He'll also get 2 debit cards. When Ron's done with all the transfer stuff, he'll send out a financial report.
- Mary's food was excellent, again. Great peanut sauce. Kevin has something to live up to if we're doing it at his house next time.
- By-laws: Barb will send out a reminder to the member to vote for the by-laws.
- Team Leaders – We need to rally our Team Leaders and get the teams rolling a bit better. Each team will receive \$200 bucks for their party allotment. We'll assign the Saturday rides to a Team for each Saturday. We'll need 2 leaders at each Saturday ride. We'll devise some group ride guidelines. Does IMBA have TAKMBD guidelines? We should look at them. What do you do when someone shows up completely unprepared? Social rides are 'no drop' rides. Barb will get us the Team BOB guidelines
- Jeff Nye – Museum Grant – We'll okay as long as it includes a mountain bike or representative of the history and lineage of mountain bikes.
- Friends of Lory Trail Days – Posters from Rodger. We need to redo them and add 'Friends of Lory Trail Days'. Mary will redo them. Spend a few hundred bucks on gift cards to funnel money back into the cycling shops. We'll do \$20 dollar gift cards from each bike shop. (Road 34, Cycologist, Full Cycle, Brave New Wheel, REI, Performance, Phoenix, Peloton, Recycled Cycles, Lee's)
- Georgia Gould will do a ride clinic on Wed, June 17th. Kory will send out info for that.
- Bike to Work Day – June 24th. We're looking at 200 people coming through. We'll support with food (muffins, apples, bananas, patch kits, club info, etc.) Mary and Doug will look into it. We'll see whether or not we need a maintenance person.
- Family Bike Fair @ Fossil Creek – We need volunteers to staff the tent.
- Tour de Fat Stuff – Court date is Monday, June 22nd @ 215 Mason Street. A formal protest was filed and we have to go to the court and propose a solution. Barb will meet with Meredith @ New Belgium. Barb read through the complaint. Much of the letter is an opinion. Meredith summarized the event complaints with a response. Bryan Simpson from New Belgium, also sent a letter in response. Barb will find out if we need a lawyer. Whoever can show up to the court date in support would be great. We also need to put together an annual report for 2008 and get the info to New Belgium.
- Rebranding Stuff – Business cards will be done tomorrow. Final bill on the jerseys is due. Mary and Doug are taking care of the posters and take-away stuff. Trailer logos – we'll need to get those ordered. Kory will do that. Doug will do press release for Friends of Lory Trail Day. Do we need another banner for overland? We'll hold off for now.

- Trails Team Meeting – Rob will meet with people Tuesday night. The group is looking at long term goals and short term goals. Rob's trying to find a topo map that will help to designate areas that are problem areas and/or areas where we'd like to build trails. Management plans for the different land agencies will be helpful.
- If there's anything else on the website that needs to be done, let Kevin know.
- Signs for group rides could be helpful in the future. (Add this to the group ride protocol)
- Helmets – might be a good idea to have some adult helmets for groups.
- Get the sandbags out when you take the tent w/out the trailer.
- Where's the bag for the DPMBP tent?
- Has Kristy W. said anything about the Hewlett re-route.
- Spring Canyon is still in process.
- How are we doing with memberships this year? Do we have numbers?

Next meeting: July 13th, Kevin's Manpad, 6:30 p.m. Near Timberline and Drake.